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COVID-19 
   During these uncertain times, the Belfast Lions Club 
encourages our friends and neighbours to do all they can to 
stay safe and healthy by following the guidelines provided by 
Health PEI and the Chief Public Health Officer. 
   For more information and updates on the current pandemic 
situation, visit the PEI Government’s COVID-19 information 
website - https://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/topic/covid-
19. Further information is also available on their Facebook 
page at https://www.facebook.com/govpe/. 

Be safe and stay healthy! 
 
Belfast Historical Society 
   Happy Spring from the BHS! May we all experience a sense of 
new beginnings, hope, and optimism as we enter a new season 
in our lives. With the past year a memory, we look forward with 
confidence to moving ahead in our plans for bringing new life 
to our site in Lord Selkirk Park. 
   We are very grateful to the Rural Municipality of Belfast for 
approving our request for funding for a new septic system on 
our site. There is nothing further to say on the “need” for this 
upgrade! Thank you! 
   We are still accepting applications for a Museum 
Manager/Supervisor as well as a History Interpreter. Please 
check out our BHS Facebook page for more details. 
   One of our successful ventures in the fall of 2020 was our 
“Pop Up Sale” event which happened over a number of 
weekends. We are grateful to the people who donated items, 
to the people who shopped, and to the many people we were 
able to chat with and explain our “passion” moving forward. 
(Stay tuned…this might return!) 
   We are pleased that we have had a number of folks express 
interest in getting involved with our project as we move 
forward. If you would like to participate at any level, please 
contact Donald/Doris MacDonald. Our goal is to keep our local 
history alive and also to provide space for musicians, 
storytellers, artisans…and the list goes on. 
   Your interest gives us hope that we can learn from the past 
and prepare for the future. There is light at the end of the 
tunnel! 
 
Chess Club 
   Do you play chess? Are you good at it, or are you a beginner 
like myself? Whether it be for social or competitive reasons no 
matter. So, if you are interested in forming a chess club or 
finding out more information, please contact Peter Metaxas at 
pm@pei.sympatico.ca. 
 
 

Belfast Consolidated School Report (As of March 20th)  
   UPDATE: We currently have 20 students registered for 
Kindergarten next year! It will be our biggest class in a 
number of years. At this point, it appears that we will be 
144 students at our school. This will be the largest number 
in my 10 years at the school. Great news for our school and 
our community. Welcome to all our new students who 
joined this year as well. I believe we have had around 17 
students join from the first of September. 
   This year, we will have badminton clubs for grades 4-9.  
We have a number of coaches who are helping out this 
year.  For Grade 4/5 Mr. Carragher and student teacher Mr. 
Isaac Kirkland are coaching with support from grade 9 
student Alex Jackson. The grade 6/7 team will be coached 
by Jon Costain with Mr. Johnson. For the grade 8/9 team, 
Courtney McGeoghegan is coaching with Mr. Munro. Also 
supporting the teams is Ms. McCarron. We are excited the 
badminton season will go forward. 
   Congratulations to last year’s graduation class, Belfast 
Consolidated Class of 2020, on a very successful first term 
at MRHS. The group’s average for the first term was 92.6%! 
All the students were on the honour roll for the school.  
What an amazing result for this group! I’m positive this 
class will continue to have excellent results throughout 
their academic careers. 
 

You can follow us on Twitter @BelfastBulldog, at 
https://belfastconsolidated.wordpress.com/ 

On Facebook at Belfast Consolidated Home and School 
Association 

On YouTube Channel BelfastConsolidatedSchool 
 

Mr. John Munro Principal Belfast Consolidated School 
(mjmunro@edu.pe.ca) 

 
Belfast and Area Watershed Group 
   The tree swallows will be heading back soon and will need a 
home! If you would like to purchase a tree swallow bird-box, 
please e-mail Sherry at bawgpei@gmail.com or call/text at 
902-218-1582 to make arrangements. $20.00 each with 
proceeds funding watershed projects. Also, mark your calendar 
for the return of our Family Fishing & Adventure Day at 
Roseberry – Saturday, May 22nd. 
   Looking for a great cause to be a part of? Think about 
participating as a board member with BAWG. Our AGM will be 
held late May or early June. Contact Sherry with any questions 
and to put your name forward.  Thank you! 
 
 

https://d.docs.live.net/4f9a908ee7ff08bf/Documents/Belfast%20Lions%20Club/Belfast%20Newsletter/2020%20Newsletters/10%20-%20October%202020/www.BelfastLionsNewsletter.com
https://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/topic/covid-19
https://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/topic/covid-19
https://www.facebook.com/govpe/
mailto:pm@pei.sympatico.ca
https://belfastconsolidated.wordpress.com/
mailto:bawgpei@gmail.com


 

 

Rural Municipality of Belfast - Council Briefs 
Items of note for the Rural Municipality of Belfast for the 
month of April 2021: 
 

Congratulations! 
Please welcome Mary Mecher-Carlson, our newest Councillor 
with the Rural Municipality of Belfast. Your Council is now 
complete, with: 
 
       Mayor   Garth Gillis 
       Deputy Mayor  Virginia Cooke 
       Councillor   Lynn Docherty 
       Councillor   Billy Gamble 
       Councillor   Andy Henry 
       Councillor   Mary Mecher-Carlson 
       Councillor   Joanne Vessey 
 

Council Awards $180,400 
in the 2021/22 Community Grants Program 

Recipients include: 
 

Belfast Rural Fire Department $8,500.00 
Belfast Rec Centre (GPEI Rink Grant) $90,000.00 
Belfast Rec Centre (Operations Grant) $26,500.00 
Belfast Rec Centre (One-time Warming Centre) $21,500.00 
Belfast Area Watershed Group $3,900.00 
Belfast Days $3,000.00 
Belfast Historical Society $7,000.00 
Belfast Minor Hockey $3,000.00 
Belfast Minor Soccer $500.00 
Pinette/Flat River Mosquito Program $1,000.00 
Point Prim and Area Mosquito Program $1,500.00 
Point Prim Lighthouse $3,000.00 
Wood Islands & Area Dev. Corp. (Village) $8,000.00 
Wood Islands Lighthouse $3,000.00 

Congratulations Everyone! 
 

2021/22 Municipal Budget Passed! 
   Items of special Note for the 2021 Fiscal Year include: 

• Development of a Community Plan 

• Development of an Emergency Management Plan 
• Opening of an accessible public Municipal Office 

• Public events, and much more. 
Have a great year everyone! 

 
Website: www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com 
Email:  ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com 
Phone: (902) 962-2086           CAO: Bob Brooks 

13056 Shore Road – Unit 103, Wood Islands, PE, C0A 1R0 
 
 
 
 

Belfast Lions Birthday Calendars 2021 -  HAVE ARRIVED! 
   The 2021 Birthday Calendars are here and home delivery is 
underway. If you are a current subscriber and have not yet 
received your Calendar a Belfast Lions Club member will be 
contacting you soon to arrange delivery. Calendars are also 
available for pick up at Cooper’s Red & White Food Market. 
   If you are not contacted by a Lions Club Member regarding 
delivery in the next few weeks, and are unable to pick up your 
Calendar at Cooper’s Red & White, please contact Henry Kliner 
by e-mail at BelfastLionsCalendar@outlook.com or call/text 
902-978-2447    to arrange delivery. 
   The Belfast Lions Club sincerely appreciates the patience and 
understanding of our Calendar subscribers while we have been 
hurriedly changing over to a new publisher. 
 

Thank you for your support! 
 
The Deuce is Loose 
   The organizers of the Deuce Is Loose fundraiser have decided 
to postpone our weekly draw until further notice. The jackpot 
will hold steady until that time and we will resume where we 
left off. 
   Thank you all for your continued support! 

Belfast Lions Club 
Belfast Fire Department 
Belfast Rec Centre Board 

 
Macphail Homestead 
   Mother's Day Lobster Lunch, Sunday May 9th. The Sir Andrew 
Macphail Homestead invites you to honour your marvelous 
matriarch with a mouth-watering, locally sourced meal. 
   Because of distancing requirements, we will have two 
sittings; 12:00 pm and 2:00 pm. 
   We look forward to welcoming you to our beautiful 
homestead tucked away in the Woods. The cost is $25.00 per 
person for a three-course meal ($13.00 for children 12 and 
under). We are a licenced facility. To make a reservation please 
e-mail macphailhomestead@gmail.com or call (902) 394-6475 
to speak to Angela Jeffrey. 
   The Homestead will be open from July - September offering 
interesting 20-minute tours of the House and History and also 
offering light lunches made from veggies in our gardens. Or, 
come for a walk in the Woods and reward yourself with a tea 
and dessert in the verdant Veranda Cafe. 
 
 
In-Home Personal Care Giver/Attendant  -  Wanted 
   Looking for an In-Home Personal Care Giver/Attendant. For 
additional information, please call 902-659-2182. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com/
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Point Prim Lighthouse 
The Point Prim Lighthouse will be open May 22nd, 23rd 
and 24th from 10:00am - 5:00pm to celebrate the May 

long weekend. A great place to visit, picnic and relax. 
   May/June hours will be 12:00pm - 5:00pm, Wednesday to 
Sunday. 
   Beginning June 19th until Labour Day, we will be open full-
time from 10:00am – 6:00 pm seven days a week. 

We look forward to seeing everyone! 
 

Donation 
   Do you have an old chess set sitting around the house or in 
the attic collecting dust? No matter the condition, please 
consider donating it to the newly formed Big Belfast Chess 
Club. Contact Peter at pm@pei.sympatico.ca. 

 
Thomson Electric - Providing Modern Electric Solutions 
   Now Operating  -  New Electrical Contracting Business in the 
Belfast area. Local electrician with 10 years of experience. 
   Services include Residential Electrical troubleshooting, 
Electrical Panel Installs & Upgrades, New Construction & 
Renovations Electrics, Smart Home options & much more. 
   Please contact Brian Thomson to discuss your electrical needs 
or to get a free estimate. 

(902) 218-3784       thomsonelectricpei@gmail.com 
 

Island Pride Garden Co 
   Spring is here! Island Pride Garden co 854 Trans Canada Hwy. 
in Wood Islands will be open by appointment in April for seeds 
and seed starter supplies. We are busy planting and getting 
ready to open in May. 
   gardens@islandpride.ca, 902-962-2044, follow us on 
Facebook and Instagram. 
 

 
 
 

BURNING PERMITS ARE FREE 
 

A friendly reminder from your Fire Department 
PLEASE READ THE PERMIT CAREFULLY, FRONT AND BACK 

 
UNDER SECTION 30.(3) A PERMIT ISSUED UNDER 

SUBSECTION (1) SHALL NOT BECOME VALID UNTIL THE 
APPLICANT HAS NOTIFIED THE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
RESPONSIBLE…AND GIVEN DETAILS OF THE FIRE 

 
FIRE CHIEF: JASON RECTOR  388-1937 
DEPUTY CHIEF: DARCY MACPHERSON 940-0174 
PRESIDENT: RICHARD HEWS  213-3247 
 
   THE FIRE PREVENTION ACT, states from March to December 
any year... -"there shall be NO OPEN FIRES (GRASS, BUSH ETC) 
WITHOUT A PERMIT". 
   Landowners, contractors, government/private projects are 
required to have burning permits which are available from the 
Dept of Energy & Forestry District Office, West Royalty on 
Beach Grove Road (368-4800). It is VERY IMPERATIVE that the 
landowner check the fire index via internet, local radio stations, 
TV and the newspaper also report the fire index each day 
through the summer month. If in doubt, contact the Forestry 
Dept. 
 

PLEASE NOTE THE NEW CHANGES LISTED BELOW: 
FAILURE TO HAVE A VALID BURNNG PERMIT WILL RESULT IN 

AN INVOICE FOR SERVICES OF $200.00 OR MORE 
HAVE A SAFE SUMMER! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Belfast Lions Newsletter is sponsored by the following local businesses. 
The Belfast Lions Club would like to say, “Thank you!”   This ongoing and generous support is what keeps this 

Newsletter in publication. 
Support your local business providers and keep Belfast strong! 

 

Computer and Electronics Services 
In home help for all systems 

PC / Mac / iOS / Android / Linux 
Email, Internet, Printers, Cell Phones, Networking, 
Virus Removal, System Tune-ups, Home Theatre, 

Video Monitoring, Custom Web Design and more! 
Henry Kliner   (902) 978-2447 

e-mail:  henry@henrykliner.com 
website:  www.henrykliner.com 

 

 
Winter Hours 

Monday – Saturday: 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM 
Sunday:   Closed 

 
 

 

mailto:pm@pei.sympatico.ca
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Redpath Realty Ltd. 

 

Your Local Real Estate Office 

www.LivethePEIdream.com 

Phone   902.218.0496 
 

 

J.E.M. Electric Carries a complete line of 

Generac auto-start, standby generator units, 
portable and pressure washer Generac units also 
available. Generlink (meter base hookups). Complete 

electrical service. Call Erwin at: 

902-626-9849   or   902-659-2872 
Email:   jemelectric@pei.aibn.com 

  

 

 
1800 Point Prim Road Belfast C0A 1A0 (902) 659-2851 

Open May 1st – October 31st Off Season (902) 659-2524 

Facebook Page Kro In The Skye Art Studio 
krointheskye@hotmail.com 

krointheskye.com 

 
 

   

  
 

Auto Sales, New Tire Sales, Undercoating & Oil Changes 

http://www.livethepeidream.com/
mailto:jemelectric@pei.aibn.com
mailto:krointheskye@hotmail.com


 

 

 

Terry Huestis 
Painting and Renovations 

 
Call Terry 

902-394-1870  or  902-651-2146 
 

  

 

 

Wood Islands 
and Area 

Development 

Corporation 
 

www.woodislands.ca 
902-962-3761 

  

Advanced Nursing Foot Care 
Nail clipping , callus removal, 

Diabetic foot care, ingrown toenails. 
Services provided in your home 

at your convenience. 

Contact Mary Alice McKenna for more info. 
902-326-9454    Call or text 

 

 

Rural Municipality of Belfast  -  Meet Your Council: 

Mayor – Garth Gillis Deputy Mayor – Virginia Cook Councillor – Lynn Docherty 

Grants Committee Chair –  Councillor Billy Gamble                 Councillor – Mary Mecher-Carlson 
Gas Tax Committee Chair – Councillor Andy Henry                 Councillor – Joanne Vessey 

Chief Administrative Officer – Bob Brooks 

Check out our Website for Contacts, Meeting Times/Dates, Agendas, Notices and 

Note our new meetings location at the Upstairs Wood Island Meeting Hall. 

www.ruralmunipalityofbelfast.com 

  

 

Sandstone Equestrian Updates..… 
 

   Sandstone Equestrian is offering private & group lessons for any level rider beginning 
in April 2021.  I will be specializing in over fences training with a good base of flat riding, 
so you feel confident and safe going to a jump!  All ages and skill levels welcome!  Ladies 
nights will be starting soon as well!   
   The new barn and indoor arena are currently under construction, stay tuned for 
updates! 
 

Please call or text Lisa at Sandstone Equestrian at 902-393-1400  
to discuss your horseback riding goals or boarding your horse. 

 

http://www.ruralmunipalityofbelfast.com/


 

 

 
Your Belfast Lions Club 

 

   

Name 

Phone 

E-mail Home Mobile 

Moir, Dan King Lion (Incumbent)    

MacKenzie, Douglas King Lion (Interim) 902-659-2789 902-394-0669 douglas@gillislodge.com 

Gosselin, Victor Treasurer 902-659-2749 902-218-3412 vr.gosselin@outlook.com 

Carey, Dan Secretary 902-659-2730 778-988-4403 dandyman@telus.net 

Cooper, David New Members & Cash Draw 902-659-2931 902-970-7415 coopersredwhite@gmail.com 

Kliner, Henry Newsletter & Calendars 902-659-2447 902-978-2447 henry@henrykliner.com 

Beck, Jeff  902-659-2111 902-394-4612 Jeffrey.beck@hotmail.com 

Compton, Russ   902-361-2195 
(work) 

rcompton@norcanmarine.com 

Dollar, Ernie  902-659-2830 403-991-6823 erniedollar@gmail.com 

English, Bob   902-361-2077  

Gerritsen, Scott  902-659-2647 902-626-7607 scott.gerritsen@bellaliant.net 

Larsen, Rod  902-659-2495   

Mackenzie, Ross  902-659-2668 902-393-7016 p_rmackenzie@pei.sympatico.ca 

MacKinnon, Neil  902-659-2535   

Morrison, Erwin  902-659-2872 902-626-9849 erwin@jemelectricpei.com 

Nicholson, Clifford     

Panton, Wayne  902-659-2893 902-969-7413  

Ward, Tom   902-940-0527 505roseberry@gmail.com 
 

 

Newsletter Information and Guidelines 
   For all ads, submissions, comments and suggestions, please use ONLY 
BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com. 
   Community service announcements are included at no charge and should generally 
be limited to a maximum of a quarter page (~30 lines / 300 words). Larger community 
notices may be included if space permits. 
   * The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the Belfast Lions Club. 
Content or opinions expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the 
Belfast Lions Club, the Editor, Advertisers and/or associated organizations. We 
reserve the right to edit for content, length, size and/or to choose not to accept any 
and/or all submission(s) without prejudice. 

Deadline for next newsletter is April 23rd, 2021 at 6:00 PM. 

E-mail: BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com 
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